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NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING 
 
The New Mexico Public Employee Labor Relations Board (“NMPELRB”), pursuant to Section 10-7E-9, NMSA 
1978 (2017), hereby gives notice that it will conduct a public rulemaking hearing at its offices at 2929 Coors Blvd. 
NW, Ste. 303, Albuquerque, NM 87102 on Tuesday September 4, 2018, at 9:30 a.m. The purpose of the public 
hearing is to amend 11.21.1 NMAC to correct typographical errors and obtain input on proposed amendments to 
Sections 7, 10 and 24. Interested individuals may provide comments at the public hearing and/or submit written 
comments to Thomas Griego, Executive Director, New Mexico Public Employee Labor Relations Board, 2929 
Coors Blvd. NW, Albuquerque, NM 87102 (Tom.Griego@state.nm.us) (505) 831-5422, fax (505) 831-8820. 
Written comments must be received no later than 5:00 p.m. on the date of the hearing. However, the submission of 
written comments as soon as possible is encouraged.  Parties seeking to attend the public hearing telephonically 
must inform Mr. Matthew Abousleman, Executive Administrative Assistant, at the address or phone number above 
or by e-mail at MatthewJ.Abousleman@state.nm.us, no later than 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday August 28.  Copies of the 
proposed rules may be accessed on the Board’s website (http://www.pelrb.state.nm.us), or obtained from Mr. 
Abousleman at the email address or phone number indicated. Individuals with disabilities who require this 
information in an alternative format or need any form of auxiliary aid to attend or participate in either of these 
meetings are asked to contact Mr. Abousleman as soon as possible.  The NMPELRB requires at least 10 days 
advance notice to provide requested special accommodations. 


